Dr. M.E. O'Moore

Dear Dr. O'Moore,

When you joined the Anti-Partition of Ireland League as a member last Christmas, you were kind enough to offer to give us any assistance you could in the furtherance of our campaign to inform public opinion in Great Britain on Partition. Since Christman we have been actively engaged in starting branches in all the districts of London where ready support is available, and the time has now come for the establishment of a branch in Forest Gate. You may be able to assist us at this juncture by letting us know the names of any of your friends or acquaintances who would be willing to join the Forest Gate Branch of the League, and in particular, it would be very helpful if you could give us the names of any young people who would be prepared to do some voluntary work in contacting prospective members for the first meeting.

If it is convenient for you on next Thursday or next
Friday evening, April 27th or 28th, I should like you to
meet Dr. O'Dwyer.

who are members or our Provisional
Council and myself with a view to discussing the whole
question.

Yours sincerely,

Organising Secretary of the Anti-Partition of Ireland League.